Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

April 18, 2000

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Vice Chairman Jeffrey White.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Chairman Howard Grossman was absent.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Board met with Shellfish Constable Richard Dickey who introduced Darrin Dion to the Board and recommended that Mr. Dion be appointed to the temporary, grant funded position of Assistant Shellfish Constable.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Darrin Dion as Assistant Shellfish Constable.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of April 3, 2000 as submitted.

On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-0-1, with Donovan abstaining (he had not attended the meeting), to approve the minutes of April 7, 2000 with one amendment.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of April 10, 2000 as submitted.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of April 11, 2000 with one spelling correction.

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board:

a) Special Town Meeting – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to set the date for a special town meeting for June 26, 2000 to discuss a water system.

b) Grant Application for Community/Senior Center – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to authorize Alice Boyd to pursue all avenues for grant funding to construct a Community/Senior Center for the Town.

c) Customer Service Improvement (contract with Nova Information Systems, Inc. for credit card services) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to sign the contract as presented.

d) Whitman Property – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to execute the purchase and sales agreement with Mr. Whitman for the purchase of the Whitman property.

e) Volunteer Appreciation Event – the Town Administrator thanked Jacqui Wildes for a successful event.

f) Frank Property – it was noted that the purchase and sales agreement is contingent upon a positive vote on article 15 at the April 24th Annual Town Meeting.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the Vice-Chairman to sign the purchase and sales agreement for the Frank property.
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The Board discussed:

1) Beach Stairs – Beach Administrator Suzanne Thomas indicated that project materials and plans have been obtained but labor has been unavailable.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to place an ad to see if the Town can get somebody to build the beach stairs.

2) Sale of Advocate – Selectman Donovan suggested that a letter be sent to the Banner.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 3-1, with Gallagher voting against, that Selectman Donovan draft this letter.

Correspondence:

· Town Clerk’s transfer request from free cash ($4,500) under STM Article 1 – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to authorize this $4,500 transfer in Article 1.

· Coastal and Pond Access Committee’s recommendation on Pratt land swap request – taken under advisement.

· Police Chief’s resignation from the Beach Study Committee – it was noted that the Chief’s service on the Committee is necessitated by the Town Meeting vote establishing the make up of the Committee.  The Town Administrator was asked to speak to the Committee Chair regarding the Chief’s problems with the Committee.

· Wellfleet Police Federation – Sexual Harassment/Harassment Policy – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to schedule a date to meet with the Police Federation to discuss the Sexual Harassment/Harassment Policy after May 1st.

· Tucker Mounce:  request for dog hearing – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to schedule a dog hearing as soon as possible and to instruct the Dog Officer to investigate this matter and report to the Board.

· V.A. Crossman:  concern over parking by public officials – Selectman White recused himself and left the table.  Selectman Donovan assumed the chair.  The Town Administrator was asked to respond to Ms. Crossman’s letter. Vice Chairman White rejoined the Board and resumed the chair.

· Attorney from Wellfleet Marine Corporation:  request for meeting to clarify language of lease – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to place this matter as an agenda item for the Board’s May 8th meeting.

The Board continued discussion:

3) MMA Report – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to set up a meeting with the Personnel Board to review job descriptions and any changes, suggestions and recommendations from the MMA consultant.

4) DPW Request for Transfer from Reserve Fund for Trash Hauling/Tipping – it was suggested that a STM transfer from the SEMASS fund be considered so as not to deplete the reserve fund.  It was requested that the Town Administrator pursue various funding sources.

5) Business Licenses – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of The Eclectic Company and Cove Gallery.
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6) Requests to Use Town Property:

· Beth Macisco & Michael Crain – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve this request to use Indian Neck Point on September 9th from 10:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. for a wedding ceremony.

· Silvia Sid (Highrock Church) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve this request to use the softball field/picnic area at Baker’s Field on April 29, 2000 from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. for a softball game.

7) Requests for Installation of Utilities within a Public Way – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the requests of Farrell Electric to install utilities within a public way at pole #2 1/2 on Howland Street and pole 3A/15 at 266 Gross Hill Road.

8) Request for Approval to Appoint Call Firefighter – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the appointment of Thomas Landon as a call firefighter.

9) Housing Authority’s Article Request for June, 2000 STM (Pratt land swap) – there was consensus to put this matter on hold and to inform the Housing Authority of the date and petitioned article deadline for the June Special Town Meeting.

Vice-Chairman White recused himself and left the table.  Selectman Donovan assumed the chair.

10) Request to Use Town Property:  Murphy Nickerson (septic system upgrade at Mac’s Seafood) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously 3-0 to delay consideration of this application until a decision has been made by the Board of Health on the septic system renovation proposal.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:22 p.m.
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